
OPEN HOUSE

August 29, 2019 @ 5:00 – 7:00 P.M.

Stilwell Public Library / 5 North 6th St.  

Stilwell, OK 74960

SH-100 ∙ Adair County ∙ JP: 32098(04)

ODOT invites you to an Open House meeting regarding proposed safety 
improvements on SH-100.

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) ensures that no person or groups of persons shall, on the grounds of race, c olor, sex, 
religion, national origin, age, disability, retaliation or genetic information, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be 
otherwise subjected to discrimination under any and all programs, services, or activities administered by ODOT, its recipient s, sub-recipients, 
and contractors. To request an accommodation please contact the ADA Coordinator at 405-521-4140 or the Oklahoma Relay Service at 1-800-
722-0353, no later than 72 hours before any scheduled event. If you have any ADA or Title VI questions email ODOT-ada-titlevi@odot.org.

Project Background
The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT), in cooperation with the Federal Highway 
Administration (FHWA), is evaluating the need for improvements to State Highway (SH) SH-100 from 
3.5 miles northeast of the Cherokee County line and extending east 5 miles in Adair County, 
Oklahoma.  This segment of SH-100 is a two-lane, open section, major collector facility with 12-foot 
wide driving lanes and varying-width sod shoulders.  The bridge over Smith Hollow Creek is a 45-foot 
long reinforced concrete box.  Current traffic volumes are estimated at 3,500 vehicles per day (VPD) 
and are projected to increase to 5,000 VPD by 2038.  This portion of SH-100 has substandard curves, 
limited sight distances, deteriorating pavement, and narrow or no shoulders.  Due to safety 
concerns, ODOT proposes to upgrade substandard curves, reconfigure driveways and entrances, 
improve driving surfaces, widen or add shoulders, and lengthen the bridge-box over Smith Hollow 
Creek.  The purpose of the proposed improvements is to correct roadway deficiencies, enhance 
safety, and efficiently accommodate traffic.
*Location map on the reverse.  

Purpose of Meeting
The purpose of the Open House meeting is to inform the public of the alternatives being considered 
for the proposed improvement, and to obtain input.   

We sincerely appreciate your cooperation in this matter.  Should you have any questions regarding the project, 
please contact our consultant Mr. Geoff Canty, CC Environmental, at (405) 761-1225, geoff@ccenviro.net or Mr. Tim 
Vermillion, ODOT Environmental Project Manager, at (405) 521-2676, tvermillion@odot.org.Alternately, visit ODOT’s 
public involvement web page at http://www.odot.org/publicmeetings to provide your input via a project survey.

We sincerely appreciate your cooperation in this matter.  Should you have any questions regarding the project, 
please contact our consultant Mr. Geoff Canty, CC Environmental, at (405) 761-1225, geoff@ccenviro.net or Mr. Tim 
Vermillion, ODOT Environmental Project Manager, at (405) 521-2676, tvermillion@odot.org.Alternately, visit ODOT’s 
public involvement web page at http://www.odot.org/publicmeetings to provide your input via a project survey.
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LOCATION MAP
J/P 32098(04); J3-2098(004)CI

SH-100: Widen & Resurface

Adair County, OK  
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